








S. C. MENTAL HEALTH COMMISSION MEETING

OCTOBER 4, 2024 

offices were closed, three government offices were delaying operations, and 38 government offices had 
normal operations. At 5 p.m. that day, 28 government offices were closed, 12 government offices were 
delaying operations, and six had normal operations. All mental health centers, which include a total of 53 
main and satellite clinics, remained open. Five clinics in the hardest hit areas were without power and 
functioning with essential staff only and not fully operational, meaning they are providing crisis 
intervention services, injections, and making sure patients have their needed oral medications. Those 
centers with power remained fully functional. The initial days after the storm, 20 centers did not have 
power, however retained operations. As of today, one mental health clinic in Aiken and one mental health 
clinic in Newberry are still without power. 

o The Greenville County Mental Health America 988 call center was without power and consequently non­
functional since Friday, September 27. The state's second call center, operated by the Charleston­
Dorchester Mental Health Center, remained operational and was able to accept the majority of calls
originating in South Carolina, with those that could not be answered within 30 seconds being routed to
another state's call center.

o DMH's First Responder Support Team (FRST) has provided resources and staff to the Saluda Fire
Depaitment in response to its tragic line of duty death of two firefighters. DMH has operated in
partnership with the South Carolina Firefighter's Association and its FAST (Firefighter Assistance and
Support) Team.

o Because DMH is a unified system, unaffected DMH mental health centers have been suppo1ting those
affected centers by sending over supplies, staff, and even their RVs to use as mobile clinics where needed.

o DMH's 24/7 Mobile Crisis Team, including its call center, remained fully operational during the storm.
o Ms. Blalock stated South Carolina and North Carolina are members of the Interstate Compact and

SCDMH stands ready to help North Carolina with the response effo1ts from Hurricane Helen when the
call is received.

• Dr. Ebony Gaffney continues to serve as the Acting Executive Director, Spa1tanburg Area Mental Health Center. 
Applications are being reviewed.

• Ms. Blalock announced that Matt Dorman, Executive Director, Berkeley Community Mental Health Center, has 
announced his retirement effective October 25, 2024. Mr. Lamar Butler, Administrator, will serve as the Acting 
Director.

• Work continues on integrating and strengthening the deaf services program into the mental health centers to 
improve patient access to services.

• On Monday, September 30, 2024, Ms. Blalock attended a ribbon cutting ceremony at the Alvin S. Glenn 
Detention Center for the opening of a restoration unit in that Center. This will be the second jail-based restoration 
program in South Carolina.

• Ms. Blalock presented the CMHS Trends and Transparency Monthly Indicators (TMI) spreadsheets, copies of 
which had been provided to the Commission.

OTHER BUSINESS/PUBLIC COMMENTS 

There were no public comments. 

ADJOURNMENT 

At 11 :40 a.m. by motion duly made and seconded, the Commission adjourned the business meeting. 

All voted in favor to the above motion; the motion carried. 




